EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 1-4-2016

PRESENT: Donna Goodale, Chairperson of the Board; Alan Gowell and Laurence Mercier, members of
the Board; Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor and C.
Bonnell, Administrative Assistant.

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 3:00 PM.

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the 12-11-2015 meeting were unanimously approved.
CORRESPONDENCE:

Nothing at this time

PERMISSION TO ABATE:

After motion made and seconded, the Board voted to abate the following uncollectible taxes submitted
by the Tax Collector:

Personal Property FY 2008 $25.84 FY 2009 $99.12
NEW BUSINESS:

Jo-Ann provided the Board with a copy of the budget for FY 17- she noted that the budget hearing is
scheduled for 1/6/2016 at 3:20PM. Jo-Ann will talk to the Town Administrator about money for training
a new assessor.

The Board voted unanimously to accept the draft of the Town Report.
The Board voted unanimously to transfer $278,336.83 from the overlay accounts to overlay surplus.

Jo-Ann reported that she is preparing a plan for the cyclical inspections to be done and noted as of
December 15, 2015 there were 556 building permits issued.

At 3:26 PM Mr. Gowell made a motion to go into executive session to discuss an abatement application
and to return to regular session when done. Ms. Goodale, aye and Mr. Mercier, aye.

The Board returned to regular session at 3:30 PM. The Board voted to grant the following abatement:
Frances Seabury PP (35-20.114) abate in full

The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 25, 2016 at 3:00 PM in the office.

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted:



